
HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 

TUESDAY, MARCH 28, 2017 – 7:33 P.M. 
SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM 

------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Moved by Roy and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive 
Session with Selectmen, Troy Garron, Tom Millias, Kim Roy and Police Chief Broderick to 
discuss contract negotiations for Firefighters, Patrol Officers, Sergeants, Highway Department, 
Dispatchers, Police Chief and Fire Chief: 

Troy E. Garron - Yes 
Thomas Millias - Yes 
Kim R. Roy - Yes 

 
PATROL OFFICER NEGOTIATIONS 
Seelig and Garron have given the Union a proposal and will be meeting with them this coming 
Thursday.  
  
FIREFIGHTER & SERGEANTS NEGOTIATIONS 
Both Unions have agreed on a 2% increase. 
 
HIGHWAY & DISPATCH NEGOTIATION 
Seelig has not heard back from either of the above Unions.     
 
FIRE CHIEF CONTRACT 
Roy said that has to meet with Viveiros and thinks he is asking for more than 2%.    
 
POLICE CHIEF CONTRACT  
Chief Broderick wanted to put the Board on notice that this will be his last contract as in 
November he will have the time in (33 years) to be able to retire.  
 
Moved by Roy and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive 
Session at 7:45 p.m.: 

Troy E. Garron - Yes 
Tom Millias - Yes 
Kim R. Roy - Yes 

 
  
 
 
 
--------------------------------------------------- 
Troy E. Garron 
Clerk 
/pjm 
 
 


